Pastoral Council Minutes – September 4, 2013

Members present:  Kay Endsley, Cay Kolling, Charmaine Owens, Allan Horney, Catherine Smith, Michael Smith, and Karen Littleford.

Members unable to attend:  Father John, Eva Higgins, Mary White, Lexe Volk, Ralph McCausland, John Schmitz.

The meeting was called to order at 7:07.  Charmaine offered the opening prayer.

Minutes from the August 21st meeting were confirmed.  They will be in the Sept. 8th bulletin.

Old Business

Coffee and donuts was rescheduled from last Sunday to this Sunday due to the rummage sale set up.  Karen would take care of getting the milk.

Charmaine reported that there was a great response to send notes and goodies to Sister Monica Marie for feast day and the “package” did arrive to her in time.

All agreed that Heather Kuykendall’s write up in last week’s bulletin about Hedwig House was good and hopefully more people will volunteer their time to the House and/or find out more information from one of the volunteers listed in the bulletin.

Discussion continued on the cushioning the pews and agreed upon to look into the permanently cushioning the first two pews on both sides of the main aisle.  Charmaine is going to look into this further and will report back at the next meeting.

Charmaine reported that Father John did meet with our “neighbor,” Father Steve from Immaculate Conception in Mattoon about participating in our “Parish Mission.”  He said he would be interested in speaking on the Sunday evening.  Charmaine and Father John are looking into a potential St. Charles Feast Day gift of a book that then can be tied into the mission.  More details will follow after the book is previewed.

Father John discussed with Father Steve the possibility of the tiered tuition at St. Mary’s and was open to the idea, but said he would need to discuss it with his finance council.

Father John asked Charmaine to share with the council that a generous gift for one big prize of a big grill, freezer, and half of a pig was donated to the raffle for Oktoberfest where the money raised goes to the Hedwig House.  Raffle tickets will be sold for $5.00 or 6 tickets for $20.00 and he would like for any member of the parish who is interested in selling tickets—to please do so.

Allan Horney has agreed to work with others to bring about a “Kinder Choir, that would entertain at the Oktoberfest

Charmaine’s Report

A reminder about the parish picnic—Saturday, September 21.  Mass will be at 4:00 p.m. and the Knights will cook the meat and everyone is to bring a dish to share.  She will contact Maureen Smith and see if the hospitality ministry can get things set up around 3:30.

Religious education begins this weekend.  As of today, 123 kids are enrolled, with 45 of those being high school students.  All catechist positions have also been filled.

RCIA will be beginning soon too.  Information about the program will be in the bulletin.

The next Protecting God’s Children seminar/workshop will take place on September 18.

Youth Report

Father John and/or Catherine will be discussing with the other high school students about participating in the Youth Mass.  There is one Youth Mass scheduled for one time every month beginning in October.  The youth will have to attend a training session on being a lector and/or Eucharistic minister—but Charmaine said that could easily be done prior to religious education class on a Sunday evening.

Other

The Feast Day of St. Charles is November 4, with the celebration taking place on November 3.  Kay will contact Steve Swies to see how interested the Knights of Columbus are in assisting.  Karen is going to look into purchasing the pizzelle from Ruler Foods and Charmaine is going to look into purchasing a pizzelle maker for the parish.

The next meeting is October 2.  Karen Littleford will offer the opening prayer reflection.

The meeting closed at 8:00 pm and the closing prayer was offered by Charmaine.
